THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM:
Nannette Johnston

DATE:

November 15, 2007

SUBJECT:

Proposal to waive parts of the board staffing policy (02.4331) for Heartland, G.C. Burkhead, Lincoln Trail, and New Highland Elementary Schools

ISSUE:

The opening of Heartland Elementary School by redistricting boundaries for G.C. Burkhead, Lincoln Trail, and New High Elementary Schools is complex. Projections for enrollment are very fluid, yet hiring timetables require projections. This proposal requests the waiver of part of the board staffing policy for Heartland Elementary and the three existing elementary schools from which students will come.

The status of the three existing schools is also difficult to determine with BRAC approaching.

FACTS:

Heartland Elementary is scheduled to open in the fall of 2008. Current (October 29, 2007) projections call for 350 K-5 students and 21 pre-K students in the new school, all coming from G.C. Burkhead, Lincoln Trail, and New Highland.

An enrollment of 371 (plus an undetermined number of special education students for an administrator add-on) does not qualify Heartland for an assistant principal and only qualifies it for a half-time guidance counselor.

The opening of a new school will require extraordinary planning and scheduling. Therefore, I propose the approval of a full-time guidance counselor for a period of one-year, with subsequent waiver by the board upon recommendation of the superintendent until Heartland reaches the board staffing policy requirements.

Because of the uncertainty of BRAC and the final enrollment projections and planning for 2008-2009, I further propose a “hold harmless” provision so that there are no reductions in administrator allocations at G.C. Burkhead, Lincoln Trail, and New Highland for the 2008-2009 school year. Thereafter, the administrator allocations would resume in the 2009-2010 school year at the board staffing policy in effect at the time.

RECOMMENDATION:

Approve a full-time guidance counselor allocation for Heartland Elementary for the 2008-2009 school year and maintaining the current administrator allocations at Burkhead, Lincoln Trail, and New Highland for the 2008-2009 school year.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve a full-time guidance counselor allocation for Heartland Elementary for the 2008-2009 school year with subsequent waiver by the board upon the recommendation of the superintendent and approve maintaining current administrator allocations at Burkhead, Lincoln Trail, and New Highland for 2008-2009.

